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Thanks to our hardy volunteers, the Estes Valley Land Trust completed 

another successful easement monitoring season! It was a wet spring and 

summer and while many volunteers marveled at the array of wildflowers, 

they also lamented the spread of weeds across the valley. Meadow 

Hawkweed, a plant on the Colorado Noxious Weed Watch List, was 

observed in the Tahosa Valley for the first time by a land trust monitor. 

Thanks to volunteer Susan Harris, the land trust notified the landowner and 

worked with the Larimer County Weed District to begin weed treatment 

and prevent further spread. Nice catch Susan!   

In the spring, the land trust coordinated a Weed Symposium for landowners 

to learn more about weed control and native plant reestablishment. While 

the land trust does not manage conserved lands, we are committed to 

providing resources to landowners so they can use the best available 

science to increase biodiversity and provide excellent wildlife habitat.  

Staff are finalizing their review of the monitoring reports and following up 

with landowners as needed. Thank you volunteers for your countless hours 

of hiking, photography, and reporting to preserve these beautiful lands!

Our mission is to conserve land throughout 
the Estes Valley and surrounding areas for 

current and future generations.

Above: A group of volunteers monitor a conserved property.Above: A group of volunteers monitor a conserved property.
Photo by Charlie JohnsonPhoto by Charlie Johnson
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NEW BOARD PRESIDENT STEPS IN TO LEAD

LAND TRUST LOOKS AHEAD AS

Karla Henderson grew up on a Midwestern farm and learned 

early the importance of land conservation from the standpoint 

of farming. “My parents engrained in me a stewardship 

ethic and since my formative years, my primary connection 

to land has been through outdoor recreation,” said Karla, 

President of the Estes Valley Land Trust Board of Directors. “I 

was familiar with the idea of land trusts, but it was not until 

I retired to Estes Park that I realized how essential they are 

for the quality of life we all share.”  

Karla’s philosophy of “thinking globally and acting locally” is a 

perfect match for the Estes Valley Land Trust and the 

Estes Park community. “I often think about what climate 

change means to me in my daily life and how my actions 

and the organizations I support can make a difference. 

The Estes Valley Land Trust’s mission to conserve land is a 

natural solution to climate change. It makes a lot of sense.”    

The land trust has a history of strong Board leadership and 

for the organization’s first two decades, there were no staff. 

Board members dedicated hundreds of hours a year and 

conserved thousands of acres of land. Today, the land trust 

remains small, with just three staff members, and the Board of 

Directors continues to contribute countless hours to governing the

land trust. “I want to thank Don Smith for his excellent leadership over the last two years, while he served as our 

Board President,” said Karla. “The previous few years have been tumultuous for so many organizations as they 

managed COVID-19 and other operational challenges, yet Don helped keep the land trust strong and steady.”   

Karla’s election as the new President is not the only change to the land trust’s Board of Directors. Ryan Bross, 

Senior Vice President of Bank of Colorado, Estes Park Branch, joined the Board in August. Ryan serves on the land 

trust’s finance committee and provides accounting and financial expertise that serves the land trust well. “The land 

trust has an easy mission to support, they help protect the things that motivated me to move here in the first 

place. And now I’m part of a community that cares deeply about the environment. The land trust is a perfect 

opportunity to apply myself to a cause that serves so many good people.” 

In addition to the changes with the Board of Directors, Alicia Rochambeau joined the staff as our Community 

Engagement Coordinator. “I’m thrilled to work for such a dynamic organization”, said Alicia. “We are known for 

conserving nearly 10,000 acres of land around Estes Park and the legion of volunteers that help us monitor these 

properties, but we also give back to the community through our Student Environmental Film Festival and other 

innovative community-led projects.” Alicia’s connections to local partners such as the school district will help the 

land trust continue to fulfill its mission.   

Of course, the land trust would not be successful without the support of hundreds of community members that 

donate their time, energy, and money to support our mission. “As a small way to thank our members for your 

generosity, I invite you to our Holiday Party that takes place on Thursday, December 7,” said Karla. See the back 

cover for more details and instructions on how to register. In the meantime, we wish everyone an enjoyable holiday 

season!  

A chickadee whispers good tidings to 

Board President Karla Henderson.
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PROGRESS CONTINUES 

TOWARDS CONSERVATION GOALS
A new nationwide land conservation movement 

is underway and the Estes Valley Land Trust is 

participating to raise awareness about the role 

healthy land plays in our daily lives. Some of the 

benefits of land conservation are well understood, 

such as clean air and water or healthy food, while 

other benefits, such as improving mental health 

and creating social connections, may surprise you. 

The Estes Valley Land Trust continues to explore 

new land conservation opportunities that provide 

a variety of public benefits. And we’re not alone.  

This summer, the Estes Valley Land Trust hosted 

a breakfast with Colorado Open Lands and The 

Nature Conservancy, two of the largest land trusts in the state, 

as measured by acres conserved. In total, they protect 

more than one million acres in Colorado. The entire Colorado 

land trust community recently pledged to conserve another three million acres in the next 10 years.

“While keeping our focus on the Estes Valley, we’re part of both a national and statewide effort to create new 

incentives and educate landowners about the benefits of conservation,” said Director Jeffrey Boring. Locally, 

the Land Trust has identified properties that comprise important cultural values and critical wildlife habitat, or 

provide new sustainable recreation opportunities. The Estes Valley Land Trust aims to increase the acreage of locally 

conserved land by 50%, to a total of 15,000 acres, within 10 years.  

Increasing the Pace of Conservation 

Conserving land is a methodical process dictated by industry standards and both state and federal requirements. It 

also involves working with a variety of consultants, completing detailed reports and of course, two willing partners… 

a land trust and a landowner. Some of the biggest hurdles to increase the pace of conservation involve educating 

landowners about the benefits of conservation and expanding the pool of consultants that help complete easement 

transactions. “As project bottlenecks that slow the pace of conservation are identified and we explore new 

ways to conserve land in Colorado, it’s important to work closely with industry professionals and look into 

training opportunities to grow this field,” said Jeffrey Boring. “Everyone wants to pick up the pace and reach the 

ambitious three million acre goal, but what will it actually take to get there?”

Enhancing State Incentives 

Colorado has one of the nation’s best financial incentives for landowners that donate a conservation easement: 

an income tax credit that can be spread across 20 years and/or can be sold to generate personal income. In 2026, 

elements of this tax credit program will expire. The land trust community is working closely with legislators across 

the state to expand this program and a bill is being drafted for the 2024 legislative session to make the tax credit 

program permanent. 

The legislature currently sets aside $45 million a year for conservation easement tax credits and with inflation and 

the increasing popularity of easements, the annual tax credit cap needs to increase to meet demand. A statewide 

initiative to raise the tax cap is underway and involves site tours with legislators, a public outreach campaign, and 

communication with the Governor’s Office. “While we look forward to celebrating future conservation easements 

in the Estes Valley, we also have our eye on some big statewide goals,” said Boring. “And we’re building the 

alliances and support to get us there.”    

Staff and volunteers discuss new conservation

opportunities while hiking on a conserved property.

Photo by Marsha Hobert
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In May, the Estes Valley Land Trust received a gift 

of real estate, likely one of the largest donations 

the land trust has received. The property is located 

in the Big Thompson Canyon, but the landowner 

has asked to remain anonymous. “We worked 

closely with the landowner to structure the deal 

so he could continue to access the property even 

though the land trust now owns it,” said Jeffrey 

Boring. “This is an extremely generous gift and 

I’m honored to get to work with the donor to 

fulfill his wishes.” 

The land trust will continue to own the land during 

the donor’s lifetime and will sell the property, 

preserved by a conservation easement, when he 

passes or voluntarily gives up his right to use the 

property. This legal arrangement preserves the land, more 

than 50 acres in size, and the proceeds from the sale will be used to conserve additional land across the Estes Valley.  

Donating land with a life estate is a great way to support the Estes Valley Land Trust and retain personal use of the property. 

If you own property in the Estes Valley and would like to learn more about this option, give Jeffrey a call at 970-577-6837.  

A BIG HIT

RECEIVED

SUMMER EVENTS

It was another successful summer of educational breakfasts 

and member hikes hosted by the Estes Valley Land Trust. “Our 

breakfasts are so much fun and it’s great to see and reconnect 

with our members each summer,” said Joanna Maggetti, Estes 

Valley Land Trust Business Manager and the organizer of our 

summer breakfasts. “We focused our July program on Colorado’s 

efforts to reintroduce wolves and it was such a popular event I 

was afraid we wouldn’t have room for everyone!” Approximately 

150 people attended the wolf breakfast, likely the largest educational 

breakfast the land trust has hosted in the organization’s 35-year 

history. 

The land trust also hosted hikes to conserved lands in the Tahosa 

Valley and along the Bulwark Ridge Trail near Glen Haven. An 

emphasis was placed on getting new members on the land so they 

could better understand how the land trust operates and the goals it 

is trying to achieve. The land trust membership has grown over the

years, thanks in part to new and popular events, and is now approaching 

450 members. “Our member events are really thoughtfully chosen, such as our tour to History Colorado this 

spring, and that resonates with our membership,” said Maggetti. “We hope our members will spread the word and 

encourage their friends to support the land trust... a membership makes a great holiday gift!”  

Gift memberships can be made online at www.evlandtrust.org/donate or call Joanna at 970-577-6837.  

MAJOR GIFT

New property gifted to the Estes Valley Land Trust.

Photo by Charlie Johnson

Kids got in on the wolf recovery fun at the July breakfast.

Photo by Charlie Johnson
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Thank you to our donors!
Benefactor 

($1000+)

Anonymous (2)

Nancy Amos

Mary Banken and Terry Rizzuti

Bird & Jim

Jeffrey Boring and Emily Patterson

Walt and Marlene Borneman

Robert A. and Susie Buettner

Rob and Kristy Buettner

Bill Childers

Randy and Nina Cleveland

Hal and Bonnie Dalzell

William and Sharon Farr

Tim and Wendy Haight

Robin and Stacey Harding

Susan Harris

Karla Henderson

Pieter Hondius

Kathryn Hornbein

Kristin Karner

Mary Ann Kundtz

Jeffrey Kyrish

Mary Lamy

Bruce and Dorothy Lehmkuhl

Barbara Marshall

Doug McPherson Family

Pat and Ward Nelson

Ken and Jacqueline Oldham

Frank and Betty Ottesen

Wayne and Sally Park

Franz and Carol Peterson

Anita Prinzmetal

The Rotary Club of Estes Park

Peter and Stephanie Sinnott

Don and Jan Smith

Andrew and Gina Stevenson

Melissa Strong

Jean Sutherland

Charles D Swaney

Jan and Jim Swaney

Ann and Simon Turner

Rodney and Sherry Unruh

Evelyn and John Vittone

Leo Weber and Deborah Hughes

Joan Winstein

Dennis and Michele Wolf

Conservator 

($500+)

Anonymous 

Craig and Kristine Axtell

Bank of Colorado

Judy Bassow

Clayton Bennett

Christian Berry

Connie Bowser

Toni L. Brown

John and Chris Bruell

Terry Cohen and Robert Bellows

Barbara Corley

Daniel L. and Donna Dilts

Rebecca and Mark Elrod

Art and Marsha French

John and Magdalena Gleaves

Keith and Nancy Hammond

Keith and Beth Heaton

Bobbie Heisterkamp

Dr. Thomas and Kathryn Holder

Ralf Holzer

David Huang

Gail Johnson

Milan Karspeck

Janet G. Keller

Christina Kraft

Glen Kroh

Glen and Margaret Manske

Stephen Massad

James Morriss

James and Debbie Paddock

Todd and Amy Plummer

Prospect Mountain Townhome Assn Inc.

Larry Purdy

Alice and Peter Reuman

Mel and Gray Rueppel

John and Sally Stevenson

William Sweet

Steward 

($100+)

Anonymous (4)

Donn and Sylvia Adams

Gail Albers and Pat Hammond

Cathy and Stephen Alper

Rachel and Andy Ames

Gaynel Andrusko

Dorothy Banker

Terri Barnett

Patricia Barrier

Jeff Barthen and Bill McDonald

Kendra and Jason Bartley

JoAnn and David Batey

David Becher

Sandy and Pat Begley

Deb Bialeschki

Sonya Binns

Jack Boatman

James Bowie and Sarah Gardner

Fred and Pam Brasch

Kathy Brazelton and Gary Miller

David and Loretta Brewer

Jim Broomfield and Linda Johnson

Ryan Bross

Kent and Eileen Brown

Bruce and Marlene Brown

Dennis and Elizabeth Bryan

Vernon and Peggy Burch

Robert and Elizabeth Burkart

Doris Byers

Daniel Byrne and Joanie Crockett

Tyler and Debby Campbell

Stephanie Cannon

Patty Cavey

Annemarie Chenoweth

Earl and Carol Clark

Rob and Sheila Cohen

John and Dona Cooper

Kelly Cordes

Karen Cramer

Ken and Wanda Curry

James and Karen Daugherty

Sandi and Charles DeJoseph

Gary DeWaal

Sallie Dickinson

Jonathan Dilts

Josiah and Vivian Dodds

Mark and Patti Donahue

Richard and Lisa Dooley

Gwen Dooley

Bridget Dunn and Harry Kent

Mark C. Dunn Lewis

Paula Edwards

Roger Essman

Candy and Charlie Fain and Sue Hess

Keith and Lorraine Fairmont

Renate and James Fernandez

Daylan Figgs

Valerie and Derek Flockhart

Amy Fountain

Larry and Jeri Frederick

Patti Freudenburg and Tony White

Dennis and Linda Fromholzer

Larry Gamble

Bart Gatewood

Marvin Gee

Edward Getchell

Curt Gleaves and Patricia Gianelli

Stephen and Diane Goddard

Stephen and Bette Goldmann

Jane E. Gordon

Amanda Gordon

Lorraine and Joseph Green

Edward and Conchi Green

Sarah and Christopher Greene

James Groth

Deedee Hampton

John and Pam Hemmerly

Jeffrey and Trudy Hines

Beverley Hoben

Carol Holden

Joan Hooper

Valerie Jacobs

Jodi and Doug Jalving

Barbara Jampolis

Jessica Jay

Steven Jobst and Jill Anderson

Candace Johnson

Charlie and Char Johnson

Steve and Lesta Johnson

Robert Wells Johnson

Jean and William Jupp, Jr.

Kathleen Kase and Dan DeBlasio

Mike Kennedy

Leola Kennicke and Marilyn Bradley

Lindsay Keogel

Robert and Celeste Kling

Emily Knowles and Tim Plummer

Corine and Kris Knudsen

Charles and Laurel Krider

John and Marlene Krueger

Jill and Frank Lancaster

Richard and Vicki Lane

Pete and Linda Langer

Dr. Janice Larkin

Bob Leavitt

Isabel Lamy Lee

Teri Lester

Michael and Tammy Lindsay

Thomas and Margaret Lininger

Carly and Keith Lober

Kayla and Patrick Loecker

Kathy and John Long

Mary Lynn and William Oliver

Barbara and Gordon MacAlpine

Randall Maharry

Ken and Cheryll Martin

Maryanne Martin

Alex and Patrick Matush

Jane and David McAfee

Heather L. McCreery and Scott Carter

Fran and Clyde McKinney

Shaun McMullin

Margaret Meister

Roger Mellem

Robert and Linda Messersmith

Linda and Raymond Metzler

Rhonda Mickelson

Susan and James Miller

Doug Miller and Becky Day

John and Cynthia Minier

Tara and Phil Moenning

Lise Nelson

Dr. and Mrs. Edward Nelson

Wayne and Pat Newsom

Bruce Nickels and Marsha Yelick

Ray and Joanne Nieder

Cliff and Muriel Noll

Deanna Ochs

Laurie Oliver

Richard and Diane Palmer

Ricky and Vicki Papineau

Lois Pepino

Frances Phillips

James H. and Patricia Pickering

Bill and Sue Pinkham

Denise Pretzer

Charles and Ruth Anne Rahe

Richard Ralph

Charles and Sandra Raymond

Janice Ricker

Mark and Valerie Riffle

Donn and Barbara Ritchie

Janet Robertson

Eric Robeson

Rockwood Estates POA

Donna Rosser

Mary Schira

Robert and Barbara Schwartz

Dave Scott

Mark and Kathryn Semerad

Donna Shavlik

George and Elizabeth Shoffner

Darla Sidles

Nathalie and Marty Simsak

Chris and Christy Slaughter

Richard Smith

Ron and Gudi Spurlin

Elizabeth Stonecipher

Pamela and Bob Street

Mary and Wayne Sullender

Marcia Tavel

Rick and Janet Taylor

Scott and Karen Thompson

David and Sally Van Wert

John Vernon

Rex Ross Walker

Robert and Brenda Ward

Jennifer and John Waters

Drew and Carla Webb

Lynn and Susan Weissenrieder

Joann Welton

Barbara Werner

Joanne White

“As new members, we really 

enjoyed all of the events and 

activities hosted by the Land 

Trust this year!” 

- Kate and Dave Arterburn
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Eunice and Donald Wilbur, Jr.

Robin and Gary Williams

Jack and Dee Willome

Vicki Wright and Jan Jensen

Marilyn Zimmann

Guy and Mary Zimmerman

Supporter 

(to $99)

Anonymous

Joe and Mary Adair

Kenneth and Donna Allen

James and Kathy Arcidiacono

Jack Armitage

David and Kate Arterburn

Charles Bartholomew

Mr. and Mrs. E. Warner Bass

Susan Bassow and Eric Fajer

Mitchell and Patsy Benedict

Jerry and Sue Bergeron

Daniel and Sheila Berlin

Paul and Marguerite Besson

Skip and Dianne Betts

Jude Blitz and Tom Daly

Patricia Blumin

Mary Bollinger

Lynn and Sandy Bonge

Joan Borel

Kay and Pat Boyle

Robert and Joyce Bramwell

Sidney and Laura Brown

Joy and Tom Bryant

Linda Buehring

Jane Bush and Mike Brooks

Tony Caligiuri

K-Lynn Cameron

James Carr and Judy Ross

Madison Casey and Marty Yochum

Mel Causer

Francois and Anne Chandou

Karen Cherman

Jeff Clemmer

Donovan Colegrove

Bruce A. and Betty J. Collins

Jane Vesy Colrud

Mike Copp

Judy and Robert Corley, Jr.

Donald and Rebecca Custis

Bruce Davies

Ellen Doiron

Dave Albee and Elaine Downing

Dirk and Jeanie Draper

Deborah Dufty

Beverly Dyer

Mike and Debbie Edwards

Donna Ellis

Linda Elmarr and Kevin Buckert

Judith and Barry Emmett

Steven Fenech and Bethany Paul

Anthony and Sarah Fink

Meegan Flenniken

Jonathan Ford

Jessie and Valerie Foster

James Frank and Tamara Jarolimek

Doug Frisbie and Eileen Flaherty

Sibyl Gardner

Mrs. George Gibbs and Peter Gibbs

Glen Haven Association

Reynold and Nancy Gobris

Michael and Constance Griffith

Alan and Kathy Groesbeck

John Guffey

Steven Guthrie and Janice Pycha

Scott and Dana Hacker

Grace Hahn and Sonja Hahn

Barry and Mary Hannigan

Karol Kaye and Mike Harris

Margie Hauser

Peggy and Rusty Haynes

Stan and Connie Heginbotham

Judy L. Heider

Carol Henning

Victoria and Dave Henry

Thomas and Regina Hisey

Ken and Marsha Hobert

Joseph Hoefler

Kris and Bernie Holien, Jr.

Wayne and Joyce Hutchens

Virginia Hutchison

Shirley Jackson

Elizabeth and Jim Jameson

Allen Kallenbach

Cheryle and Dan Kapsak

David and Susan King

Mike and Amy Kolen

Susan Langdon

Carolyn Lavallee

Lynn and Rick Lawson

Char Leberer

Linda and Philip Lidov

Judy Long

Jeffrey Lukas

Tom and Marilyn Maher

Terri Martin

Nancy Matson

Mark McClary

Karen McClure and Dave Evans

Kimberly McCormick

Norm McGill

Brandon McGowen

Joanne and Rene Moquin

Mary Nolan

Koren Nydick

Judy Nystrom

Jo Anne Ollerenshaw

Jack Overly

Larry K. Pedersen

Jeri and Jerry Peirce

Grant and Mary Kay Phillips

John and Kenney Pickens

Lyle and Marlys Polson

Barry Power and Pamela Carlson

Deborah and Paul Price

Robert and Ann Ragan

Janet Rasmussen

The Reserve at Estes Park HOA

Estee Rivera and Erik Murdock

Alicia Rochambeau

Margaret Rothermel

Carole Rouse

Mary Sandmann

Daniel and Tamara Scace

Edward Scarvalone and Hillary Weisman

Robert and Kathy Sherrod

Jim Shuey and Kathleen Hursh

William Smith

Pete and Carol Smith

Erik Snyder

Wendy Sollod

Nancy and John Stanesco

Greig and Ann Steiner

Robert and Judy Taphorn

Frank Theis

Laura Tritch-Albrecht and Duane Albrecht

Arnold and Patricia Turner

Uplands at Fish Creek P.U.D.

Gladys Van Drie

Bill and Kimber Van Horn

Rebecca Velthoen

Cassie Vendegna

Carol Wagner

Peter Wall

Jim Ward

Carolyn Warner

J. Warren and Micki Pedersen

Keith Willabus

Jackie Williamson

Mike and Linda Wold

John Wolf

Cynthia Yeast

Brian Youll and Linda Mitchel

Gifts in Memory 

and Honor

Nancy Amos in memory of Wendell Amos

Terri Barnett in memory of Gwenda Purdy

Patricia Barrier in memory of Kim Barrier

Linda Barry in memory of Marvin Gee

Patricia Blumin in memory of Tom Hornbein

Walt and Marlene Borneman in memory of Tom 

Hornbein

Connie Bowser in memory of Gwenda Purdy

Stephanie Cannon in memory of Tom Hornbein

Bill Childers in honor of Chris Childers

Kelly Cordes in memory of Tom Hornbein

Barbara Corley in memory of Edward “Mac” 

Corley

Judy and Robert Corley, Jr. in memory of Robert 

C. Corley

James and Karen Daugherty in memory of 

Gwenda Purdy

James and Karen Daugherty in memory of Tom 

Hornbein

Sallie Dickinson in memory of Martin Dickinson

Jonathan Dilts in honor of Dan and Linda Dilts

Daniel L. and Donna Dilts in honor of Dan and 

Linda Dilts

Beverly Dyer in memory of Gwenda Purdy

Paula Edwards in memory of Judy Dichsen

Patti Freudenburg and Tony White in memory of 

Tom Hornbein

Bart Gatewood in memory of Gwenda Purdy

Marvin Gee in memory of Charlotte Anne Gee

Keith and Nancy Hammond in memory of Frank 

Shavlik

Susan Harris in memory of Tom Hornbein

Ralf Holzer in memory of Tom Hornbein

Joan Hooper in memory of Anne and Dale 

Hooper

Shirley Jackson in memory of Robert “Bob” 

Jackson

Lindsay Keogel in honor of Robin and Stacey 

Harding

Mary Ann Kundtz in memory of Tom Hornbein

Jeffrey Kyrish in honor of Robin and Stacey 

Harding

Marty Lamm in memory of Bill Lamm

Mary Lamy in memory of Pieter Hondius

Richard and Vicki Lane in memory of Jean Rogers

Dr. Janice Larkin in memory of Bill and Fannye 

Robinson

Teri Lester in honor of Joseph Ulrich

Jane and David McAfee in memory of Gwenda 

Purdy

Roger Mellem in memory of Tom Hornbein

John and Cynthia Minier in honor of Wayne Park

James Morriss in memory of Tom Hornbein

Richard and Diane Palmer in memory of Gwenda 

Purdy

Grant and Mary Kay Phillips in memory of 

Gwenda Purdy

Richard Ralph in memory of Peg Longrie

Estee Rivera and Erik Murdock in memory of Tom 

Hornbein

Mary Schira in memory of Art Kramer

John and Sally Stevenson in memory of Gwenda 

Purdy

Marcia Tavel in memory of Dr. David Tavel

Rick and Janet Taylor in memory of Tom 

Hornbein

Abbie Todd Singer in memory of Marvin Gee

Leo Weber and Deborah Hughes in memory of 

Tom Hornbein

Joann Welton in memory of Art and Marsha 

French

Joanne White in memory of Jim White

Dennis and Michele Wolf in memory of Jack and 

Rosemary Wolf

Guy and Mary Zimmerman in memory of Tom 

Hornbein

Blake Waycaster in memory of Steve Judish

Joann Welton in honor of Art and Marsha French

Joanne White in honor of James V. White

Join us in remembering the 

members who passed away 

this year:

 

Doris Byers

Chris Childers

Marjorie Dunmire

Margaret Gallup

Charlotte Gee and Marvin Gee

Pieter Hondius

Tom Hornbein

Robert Jackson

Arthur Kramer

Cora Petrocine

Gwenda Purdy

Janice Ricker

Jean Sutherland

“Dad was a former Board 

member and supporter of the 

land trust for many years. Gifts 

to EVLT are a meaningful way 

for friends and family to honor 

his memory.”

- Linda Barry, daughter of 

Marvin Gee

These pages include 

all gifts received from 

11/1/2022 through 

10/31/2023
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A generous donor pledged to donate $20,000 to the land 

trust, but only if we can raise another $20,000 to match 

their gift! With your help we can unlock this match and 

raise a total of $40,000 for the land trust. Any gift made 

through ColoradoGives.org from November 1st through 

December 5th will be boosted by an additional donation 

from the Community First Foundation.

To learn more and to donate, search for Estes Valley 

Land Trust on ColoradoGives.org
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